
Like Bonnie Hays Animal Shelter on Facebook, follow @BonnieLHays on Twitter or follow  
@BonnieHaysAnimalShelter on Instagram to stay up-to-date on happy reunions, events, shelter news and more. 
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Covey’s Corner
In this issue of Animal Tales, we are sharing stories 
that highlight the many ways our team at Washington 
County Animal Services and the Bonnie Hays Animal 
Shelter keep people and their pets together. From 
routinely returning stray pets to their families to 
stocking emergency shelters with pet supplies so 
evacuees can keep their animals with them in a disaster, 
our team is ready to serve the community! 

As you read about those efforts, I want to make a 
special request of you in my corner of our publication. 
Please consider donating to the Bonnie Hays Animal 
Shelter to help us cover the costs of the services we 
provide that don’t fall into the “normal” or “routine” 
categories.  

We often help pets that need expensive, specialized 
veterinary care or extensive boarding at our facility 
while they recover from neglect or abuse. We are 
fortunate to have some of the best animal care staff in 
the country working in our shelter. Your donation helps 
ensure they have the financial resources to continue 
their lifesaving work.  

Our team recently rescued a dog that was being 
denied emergency veterinary care by his owner, who 
was charged with neglect. The special veterinary care 
needed to save his life cost several thousand dollars. 
Thanks to generous donors like you, we were able to 
pay those bills.  

Many of the routine services we provide are funded 
by your tax dollars, and I want to thank you for that 
support. We also receive substantial support from 
dog license fees, and I want to thank our community’s 
dog owners for recognizing the value of keeping dogs 

licensed and up to date on their rabies vaccinations. 
A dog license, an up-to-date microchip and current 
information about your pet in our system often means 
the difference between a swift phone call or ride home 
from us when “Rover” decides to roam, and a few 
frantic days for you while your pet waits at the shelter 
for you to find them.  

I know times are tough for many, but I hope that if you 
are able, you’ll consider donating generously this year 
to help us continue to provide the extra care some 
animals need. We can’t predict when pets might need 
more resources than we have budgeted, but with your 
help we’ll be able to meet their every need! You can 
donate online, in person, over the phone or by using 
the enclosed envelope. Happy reading, and thank you 
for your continued support! 

Warm regards,  

Randy Covey, Animal Services Manager
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Mary’s  
reunion with her  
dog Danny at the 

shelter. We are 
proud of the work 
our staff does to  

get pets back  
home. 
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Collaborating for cats 
Just one unspayed female cat can have up to 180 kittens in her lifetime. This makes spay/neuter surgery a 
necessary tool in preventing more cats than can be cared for in our community.  

Access to spay and neuter services across the country has been limited during the pandemic and the need 
for these services continues to grow. Seeing the struggle pet owners face when trying to secure affordable 
veterinary care for their animals, we wanted to find a way to help cats stay with their owners by supporting 
spay/neuter surgeries locally. 

In fall 2021, we began collaborating with Cat Adoption Team (CAT) in Sherwood to increase the number of 
Spay & Save surgeries taking place in Washington County.   

Established by the Animal Shelter Alliance of Portland in 2010, Spay & Save aims to reduce the number of cats 
and kittens coming into shelters by offering affordable spay/neuter options for cats. The program also has the 
additional, equally important goal of keeping families and their pets together by providing necessary vaccines 
and basic veterinary services.   

As their waitlist for Spay & Save appointments 
grew, CAT was limited in the number of 
surgeries they could perform utilizing only  
their staff. Washington County saw an 
opportunity for our shelter veterinarian, 
certified veterinary technician and other staff 
to help local pet owners by joining CAT in 
their efforts. After a year since the start of the 
collaboration, our organizations  
continue to pool resources to  
provide high-quality, high- 
volume spay/neuter  
services for pet cats  
on a regular basis.  

A surgeon  
from CAT works  

alongside our very own 
shelter veterinarian, Dr. 

Allison Lamb to spay cats. 
A veterinary student from 
Oregon State assists with 

monitoring vitals.  
Truly a collaborative  

effort!

Teamwork gets Teddy home By Megan Luckenbach, Shelter Technician  
Losing your dog can happen to anyone. Imagine being a dog on a nice, sunny day when you notice an 
opportunity to slip outside and enjoy some sunshine. What would you do? Well, a 10-year-old Yorkie Maltese 
named “Teddy” took advantage of that opportunity and snuck out without his owner knowing! 

A Good Samaritan found Teddy and took him to Bethany Family Pet Clinic where they scanned him for a 
microchip. No microchip was detected, but since local vet clinics work closely with Animal Services, they knew 
to call us. Contacting the shelter resulted in the dispatch of an Animal Services officer who scanned the dog 
again, and began to provide safe transport back to the shelter when they were unable to immediately locate 
the owner. 

Back at the shelter, our staff began searching for the dog’s family by looking through lost reports. Our team 
works very hard to get lost pets back home—even before the animals arrive at the shelter!  

continued on page 3
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Finding a fence for Liberty  
When Animal Services Officer Kelly Bowie met Liberty’s owner Richard, 
she could tell that he cared about his dog; he just needed a little help.  

Animal Services was called out to the property where Richard and 
Liberty live because neighbors were concerned about the dog being 
tethered to the RV Richard calls home. Upon arrival, Officer Bowie saw 
a chance for education and finding a long-term solution that would 
satisfy the County’s code, keep Liberty safe and keep the duo together.  

Officer Bowie explored options for a suitable shelter for Liberty that 
would keep her on the property. Would a temporary shelter using 
a tarped kennel work? Not quite. What about having Liberty stay in 
the RV full-time? Not a great option for this large husky that enjoys 
spending time outdoors. What this sweet girl needed was a fenced 
place of her own with a doghouse to shield her from the elements.  

Building a fence and buying a doghouse can be costly, and these are 
not items Animal Services can provide. Richard did not have easy access 
to the internet or a phone, making any search for solutions on his own 
even more challenging. After discussion with her supervisors, Officer 
Bowie reached out to Fences For Fido on behalf of Liberty and Richard. 

Fences For Fido improves the quality of life for dogs living outdoors 
by building fences and providing doghouses free of charge for families 
with dogs currently living on chains, tethers or in small enclosures. 
Knowing that new people make Richard nervous, Officer Bowie stayed 
in contact with Richard to help facilitate things with Fences For Fido.  

Thanks to Officer Bowie’s tenacity and willingness to search for a 
solution to keep Richard and Liberty together, Fences For Fido built 
a fence. Not only did Fences For Fido “unchain” Liberty, but they also 
provided a doghouse, treats, food and plenty of toys for this big,  
playful pup.  

We are so grateful Officer Bowie had an organization like Fences For 
Fido to reach out to when she met Richard and Liberty. We want to 
keep pets at home with the people who know and love them  
whenever possible!  

Liberty plays  
with Richard while  
Officer Bowie and 

Fences For Fido 
volunteers pose with 

the new fence.

Teddy from page 2

When an owner realizes their 
dog is missing, oftentimes the 
first thing they do is post on 
social media, sometimes on a 
Facebook lost and found pets 
page. In Teddy’s case, shelter 
technicians searched through 
various lost and found websites 
and online groups attempting 
to locate a posting for this 
particular dog. Finally, a shelter 
technician found a post that 
included the phone number 
of the owner. When staff 
searched our database for more 
information, we were thrilled to 
find out they were up to date 
on their dog license and that we 
had current contact information!  

A shelter technician 
immediately called Animal 
Services Officer Teresa Rush, 
who had been dispatched to 
help Teddy. Officer Rush was 
thankful to be able to give the 
owner a call and reunite Teddy 
with his family without a trip to 
the shelter. 

Teddy has some health issues, 
and his family was very worried 
about him. His owner shared 
with us that he’s always been 
babied and had never had a 
journey quite like this one!  

Thanks to the teamwork 
between Officer Rush, our 
shelter staff and our partners 
in the community, Teddy got 
to finish his little adventure by 
getting a safe ride home.

Teddy is 
happy to be 

back with his 
family.
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Keeping people and pets  
together during an emergency
Animal Services’ role in emergency preparedness and response 

Animal Services 
staff load our 

dedicated 
emergency 

response trailer 
with crates and 
other supplies.

Extreme heat, winter weather, wildfires and 
earthquakes are just a few emergencies those 
living in the Pacific Northwest face now and in the 
future. We know the importance of keeping people 
and pets together during an emergency because 
experience has shown us people would rather risk 
injury or death than leave their pets behind.  

The strength of this human-animal bond was most 
visible during Hurricane Katrina. A lack of resources 
and support for those evacuating with pets left 
some families with the tough choice of abandoning 
their animals or not evacuating at all. Animal 
welfare professionals acted on what they saw and 
urged lawmakers to sign the Pets Evacuation and 
Transportation Standards Act. This bill, signed into 
law in 2006, requires states seeking FEMA assistance 
to accommodate pets in their plans for evacuating 
residents facing disaster.  

Washington County’s Emergency Management 
Team understands the importance of including pets 
in emergency planning and Animal Services staff 
are active participants in the County’s Emergency 
Operations Center. Washington County also 
works with the Regional Disaster Preparedness 
Organization, which is a partnership among agencies 
that collaborate to increase the Portland metro 
area’s resilience to disasters. 

Additionally, we are part of the area’s Animal Multi-
Agency Coordination Group. This group of animal 
organizations from across the region meets quarterly 
and assists each other when an emergency happens. 
For example, when Clackamas County needed 
help during the September 2020 wildfires, we 
worked together to move displaced animals to the 
Washington County Fairgrounds.  

Animal Services advocates for human shelters to 
be pet friendly. We know how hard it is to separate 
families from their animal companions and for pets 
to be apart from their humans. We support human 
shelters in welcoming pets by providing expert 
guidance as well as supplies if needed.  

If human shelters cannot accept pets and there is a 

need, we can create a “pop up” animal shelter next to 
a human shelter. This allows owners who know their 
animals best to provide care for them. Encouraging 
owners to care for their animals and provide their 
own supplies during a disaster not only reduces 
stress on both the pets and the people who love 
them, but it also allows Animal Services to provide 
more resources to pets that have been separated 
from their owners and brought to our shelter.    

There are several ways you can prepare now to help 
keep people and pets together when catastrophe 
strikes: 
•	Make a list of places you and your animals can 

stay together if you evacuate. Many emergency 
shelters for humans do not accept pets. If you must 
separate from them, do you have someone who 
could house and care for your animals temporarily?  

•	Make a plan for your animals if you can’t get home 
during an emergency. Do you have a neighbor who 
can care for or evacuate your pets? 

•	Practice getting ready to go! Teach pets to come 
when called, practice having them get into (and 
spend time in) their carriers, and practice loading 
your vehicle or livestock trailer. Use lots of treats 
and positive reinforcement to make it fun! 

•	Advocate for pet-friendly human shelters. 

Emergency preparedness is everyone’s responsibility. 
Help us keep pets and people together no matter 
what happens next!    

By Karrie Johnson, Program Communication & Education Specialist
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Lost cat gets home just in time! 
When her 14-year-old indoor cat Linus went missing on June 17, Tammy was  
worried. Linus had recently been diagnosed with diabetes and had only been on  
insulin for about a month. 

After realizing Linus had escaped out the back door, Tammy updated the  
information connected to the cat’s microchip, filed a lost report, posted on  
social media, alerted her veterinarian, and scoured the neighborhood.  

When Animal Services Officer Les Ico and Field Supervisor Stacy Smejkal  
responded to a call about a stray cat on August 3, six weeks after Linus’ disappearance, they were greeted 
by a young boy holding a very sick cat. Before taking the cat anywhere, they scanned him to see if he had 
a microchip. He did, and it was registered to a family just two blocks away! Since the cat was in such poor 
condition, they needed to talk with the owner and make sure he received veterinary care as soon as possible.  

Tammy was outside when Animal Services pulled up. She couldn’t believe they had Linus! He was in bad shape 
and had lost over half his body weight, but he was alive. Linus was immediately taken to the vet by his owners.  

She later posted an update on Nextdoor to let neighbors know that her cat had been found and to share her 
gratitude for our team. “They checked his chip and drove him straight to me. THEY ARE AMAZING OFFICERS!”  

Thanks to everyone’s quick actions, Linus received treatment and is back with his family. A couple of months 
after Linus’ return home Tammy reflected, “It was a total miracle! I don’t know how he survived.”  

Linus back 
at home safe 
and sound.

Whether pets roll or ride in, we’re here to help!   
When a stray animal arrives at our shelter, we work very hard to get them back home. Over the past decade, 
our staff have reunited over 10,000 pets with their people. Throughout the years, we’ve learned that both the 
arrival of an animal to the shelter and the reunion with their family can be equally memorable. 

Tranq the tortoise attempts to roll in 
While on their way to a skatepark, two community members came across a 42-pound sulcata tortoise. After 
loading him into the backseat of their car and driving the tortoise to the shelter, they attempted to put the 
heavy tortoise on a skateboard to roll him across the parking lot and into the building. They admit to being 
at least partially inspired by an online video of a turtle riding a skateboard. The tortoise was having none of it 
though and got right off, forcing the Good Samaritans to carry him.  

Community members and the media helped us get the word out about the tortoise. We knew that someone 
had to be missing him! 

Two days after the tortoise arrived, his family came to the shelter 
to pick him up after a neighbor alerted them to his location after 
seeing a post online. The family shared that it was their young son 
who named the tortoise Tranquil Tank, or “Tranq” for short. We 
hope Tranq has learned his lesson about roaming the perimeter of 
his owner’s yard looking for ways to escape.  

However they get to us, we’re here for the animals of 
Washington County and work hard to get them back 
home as fast as possible. 

Tranq looks  
pretty pleased  
with himself as  
he waits to be 
picked up at  
the shelter.



Animal Patron 
$10,000+
Estate of Brian Haight	

Animal Friend 
$500-$9,999
Jerre Ann and Dick Bader
Rory Boyeas
The Eugene and Mary E. 
Dooner Foundation, Inc
First Community Credit Union 
- Hillsboro
Rick Goldsmith
Intel Corporation
Bettina and Janos Jeszenszky
Crystal Jordan
Fran Lynn-Kuhlman
Bill McDonald
Lisa McKillips
Michael and Jessie Moran
Nike Giving Program
Kathryn and Philip Oliva
Orenco Station Business 
Owners Association
Judy Prentice
Resers Cares
Florence Seelig
Vinod Singh and  
Susan Rourke
Katherine and Lee Smith
St. Matthew Catholic School
The Susan K Frison  
Living Trust
Elaine Wilderman

Animal Advocate 
$50-$499
Janelle and Michael Adams
Becky and Steven Albert
Dawn Alby
Lisa Alford
Steve and Liz Andersen
Kari Anderson
Margaret Anderton
Barry and Linda Armentrout
Jay Barber
Ann Becker
Scott and Marilyn Bernhard
Emily Bernknopf
Alice Bishop
Clarice and Dean Blachly
Mayno Blanding
Barb and Jack Blankenship
David Bliesner
Larry and Terry Blondo
Linda and Barry Bolewicz
Theresa and Vern Boomer
Gregory Bowers
Stella and Pat Bridges
Chad and  
Jennifer Bridgewater
Eilleen Brindisi
Patrick Bryan
Stacey Budzinski
Carolyn Bunker
Susanne Burnett
Harry Burns

Mia Bush
Cambia Health Foundation
Alena Capek
Larry Carlson
Ken and Eileen Carner
Jonathan Castle
Tanya Cegielski
Aleina and Stephen Chapman
Victoria Chedygov
Pei Wen Chiang
Sharon and Alan Chilson
Matthew Christ and  
Christal Irby
Laura Colburn
Community Based Activity 
Program Forest Grove
Tom and Debbie Cook
Jane and Claire Cooper
Riley and Jacque Coulthard
Peter and Virginia Couperus
Susan Couveau
Brenda Cox
James and Lesley Crossland
Juliana Cyman
Theresa Darragh
Kathleen Davis
Thomas and Mary Carol Day
Marty and Joseph Deer
Kelley Denney
Luly Dennisa
Marilyn and David Dent
Tonia Devon
Andy and Patrick Dignan
Alexandria Dipasquale
Jan and William Douglas
Lynda Dowling-Wu
Virginia Dunn
Shelly Duquette
Marlene Duyck
Sandra Ellis
Sue and Ray Enquist
Patricia and  
Richard Espenscheid
Pam and Dick Eyde
Josh and Wendy Fedderly
First Technology  
Federal Credit Union
Gail Fisher
John and Claudia Floyd
Wayne and Elaine Flynn
Ann Frainey
Corina Franke
Bobbie Freshner
John and Judith Fryer
Angela Gaetz
Constance Gates and 
Rebecca Ferguson
Nico and Sherri Geerling
Genentech Givingstation
Lisa Genereux
Patricia and Donald Goff
Chris and Laura Goldstandt
Audrey Goodman
Mark and Marta Gordon
Susan Gray
Robert Gresbrink
Joyce Grossman
Nancy Grove

Jane Gulick
Nelita and Elpidio Gulmatico
Lorraine Hager
Laura Hall
Gordon Halle
Pam and Ted Hansen
Clyde and Sherry Harmon
Ladonna Hatch
Carolyn Haun and  
Rich De Groot
Robert and Mariann Hayes
Mark Hedges
Lana and Gene Herb
Linda Hickman and  
Daniel Hendrickson
Anna Hicks
Patricia Hoff
Anne Hogan
Bobbie Hoke
Kiki and Jeff Holliger
Eric and Ann Holstrom
Mary Hootman
Sue Horstmann
Missy Hughes
Brooke and James Hull
Sunny and Richard Hunteman
IBM Employee  
Services Center
Christine and Martin Igarashi
Tomoko Iwasaki
Diane Jackson
Annemarie and John Jacques
David Johnson
Kathy and Rick Jones
Marcia Kakiuchi
Jerry Kalimanis
Asha Keddy and  
Allen Sampson
Brad Kendrick and  
Marlayna Soenneker
Sandra and Blake Kennemer
Kevin and Heidi Knapp
Annette and Jerry Knott
Herk Koeppn
Eric Kosko
Margaret Kraemer
Tom and Linda Kreis
Vanessa Krinker
Regald and Silvana Laird
Susan and Kevin Lamb
Annik Larsen
Deirdre Layzell
Kelly Leavitt
Fredrick Lee
Peter Lidskog
Lauren Litt
Janice Lunder
Lori and Dave Mack
Gil Magilke
Minh Mai
Gregory Malcolm
Ubaldo Martinez
Michelle Massar
Lynn and Steve McCleary
Jacquie McConnell
Isabel McDonald
Karla McFarland and Ena 
Morgan
Kimberly McGarry
Camron McIntire

Lisa and Doug McKillips
Virginia McManus
Teresa and Peter Merek
Geary and Jeanette Miller
Janis Miller
Lydia Mitchell
Mary Mitchell
Lindley and Corrine Morton
Opal Muir
Wilbur and Karen Mulloy
Faith Nagasawa
Linda and Brad Needham
Kathryn Nelson
Lisa Nelson
Sue and Greg Nemchick
Karen and Terry Newsom
Stacie and Thelma Newson
Gwen and Don Nomako
Steven Oakey
Ramakrishna Pailla
James Pankow
Andrew Peck and Jennifer Oh
Gwen Perry
Kathryn Phelps
Karen Phillis
Amalia Phipps
Cheryl and Brian Pierson
Gregory Pitter
Victoria Pratt
Joanne Profitt
Lindsey Pruett
Edra Quivey
Mercedes and  
Andrew Rajigah
Carlene Reimers
Bruce Richards
Sharon Richards
Steve and Amerilyn Rivett
Beth Roberts
Rick and Jean Roberts
Hector and Ilene Rodriguez
Royal Neighbors Of America
Carrie Russell
Dolores and Bob Russell
James and Paula Sadler
Sigrun and Donn Sakamoto

Donations: Friends of the Animals  
April 1, 2022 through September 30, 2022
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Michele Sandstrom
Janet Schachtsick
Blanka and Rolf Schaumann
Donna Schultz
Gail Scott
John Sharp
Alice Sheofsky
Holly Skelton
Kimberly Smith
Krysta Smith
Michael and Katy Smith
Lavilla and Herb Spooner
Sharon Stearns
Laura Stephens
Rachel Stone
Vicki and Eric Strauss
Claire Strong
Susan and John Swank
Shaun Swartz
Synopsys, Inc &  
The Synopsys Foundation
Jean Taylor
Linda and Dick Taylor
N Teeny
Rachel and Mark Terry
Sara Thatcher
Vicki Thiel
Debbie Thomas
Susan and Ermine Todd
Danny Tye
John and Lindy Tysor
John and Rikki Venemon
Pamela Vohnson
Nancy Walker and Terry Foty
Andrea Wall
Kathleen Walsh
Margaret and  
Gerald Warnock
Jennifer Warren
Jennifer Westerlund
David and Vicki Willhite
Barbara Williams and  
Jon Smeenge
Ryan and Jennifer Willis
Lauren and Bradley Winckler
Hillary Woolaway
Karyn and Paul Ylvisaker

We would like to extend a special thank 
you to everyone who donated toys, treats 
and other goodies to our shelter animals 
through our Amazon Wish List! You make 
it possible for our staff to continue to 
provide individualized care and enrichment 
for pets staying with us. 

Thank you!

Every effort was made to ensure the accuracy of this donor list. Please accept our sincere apologies for any errors or omissions.



Donations made in honor or memory of special people and pets:
Many of our generous donors ask that their donations be made in honor or memory of a special person or pet. We list them all here together 
in recognition of the human-animal bond and our regard for our loved ones who are with us as well as those who have passed. We so 
appreciate these gifts and the many ways that people and pets touch our lives.
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Beau, Josie and Panda	
Sandra Arbogast
Beaux, Buddy, Teddy and 
Kindel	  
Stacie and Thelma Newson
Becky Prentice	  
Judy Prentice
Bella	  
Tobin Britton
Bella	  
Luly Dennisa
Bentley	  
Jan Richardson and  
Richard Cook
Blazer	  
Anthony Newfield
Blu	  
Sandra and  
Blake Kennemer
Boatie	  
Swanna Mallory
Bonnie Hays	  
Steve and Cindy Bonfiglio
Brianna	  
Misty and Josh Hagen
Buddy	  
Sandra Ellis
Buffy	  
Peter and Mary Larson
Camp Bow Wow Kennel	
Fredrick Lee
Carol Hix	  
Becky Lower
Chance	  
Iordan Zanev
Chancho	  
Lisa Lane
Charlie	  
Laura Colburn
Charlie	  
Constance Gates and 
Rebecca Ferguson
Charlie	  
Janis Picker
Chloe	  
Nico and Sherri Geerling
Chloe	  
Lisa Genereux
Chloe Hewitt	  
Sara Hewitt
Connie Thurber	  
Susan Metcalfe
Corky	  
Miguel Isaza
Crissy Autsin Grady	
Kathleen Davis
Daisy	  
Robert Gresbrink
Dawn Marie Carney	 
Kathy Berenson
Tina Luzzi
Danielle Morin
Renae Olesen
Michelle Raiford
Sara Thatcher
Delaney	  
Lucille and Joseph Borsch
Don Pollack	  
Linda and Barry Bolewicz

Dorothy Probber	  
Judith Probber
Duchess	  
Sue Horstmann
Duke	  
Scott and Marilyn Bernhard
Duke	  
Jeanine and Paul Norden
Duke	  
Susan Soprych
Dylan	  
Doug and Greta Pierce
E. Thomas Schlecht	  
Bruce Richards
Eddie	  
Anglea Wojnarek
Elsa	  
Ingrid Nye
Emmit	  
Karen Wegner
Finley	  
Marcie and Chase Davis
Finn	  
Deborah and Brian Martin
Gabby	  
Tammy Prosser
Gatsby	  
Lauren Litt
Ginger and Lady	  
Larry Carlson
Gracie	  
Andy and Patrick Dignan
Grey Cat	  
Mary-Lynn Theel and  
Ron Crutcher
Grimm	  
Heather Long
Hank, Jake and Josie	
Michael and Katy Smith
Heidi and Heine	
Marlene Duyck
Henry	  
Mina Schoenheit
Herman	  
Mark and  
Kathleen Decastro
Huckabee 
Thomas and Mary Carol Day
Isak	  
Kendall Walters
Jack	  
Judy and Tony Kiser
Jack Mangin	
Laura Colburn
Jackson	  
Jean Feller
Jazzmin Hanft	
Christina Moffat
Jazzy	  
Jeanette and Dan Doyle
Jemma Jo	 
Danielle and  
Anthony Carley
Jennifer Jensen	  
Patrick Bryan
Jesse Stephens	  
Laura Stephens
Josie	  
Melissa Hermens-Baxter

Kama and Starlight	
Angelique Youells
Keebler	  
Jessica Kennedy
Kiki	  
Tammy White
Kiyo	  
Cherylynn Walker
Kona	  
Karen Madouse
Kurt Schmitz	  
Annemarie and  
John Jacques
Lady	  
Marion and Ron Homa
Laila	  
Ryan and Jennifer Willis
Leo	  
Joseph Jung
Lillan and Smokey	  
Karla McFarland and  
Ena Morgan
Lilly	  
Lori and Dave Mack
Lorraine Brown	  
Fran Lynn-Kuhlman
Louis	  
Taylor Hansen
Lucy	  
Michele Sandstrom
Lumber	  
Abby Mann
Luna	  
Swanna Mallory
Maggie	  
Jill and Kord Schull
Maisey	  
Mia Macy
Mariko	  
Karlene and  
D. Scott Fitzwater
Max	
Ana Benavides
Max	  
Swanna Mallory
Maximus	  
Tom and Debbie Cook
Mick	  
Margaret and John Easley
Ming	  
Lynda Dowling-Wu
Missy	  
Laura Joubert
Misty	  
Patricia Hoff
Mocha	  
Cesarine Pandita
Mogwai	  
John and Judith Fryer
Molly	  
Carolyn and Ralph Bond
Molly	  
Laura Colburn
Mom, Dad and  
Kenny Rosenzweig	  
Karen Phillis
Momobean	
Stephanie Spies
Monk and Jasper	  
Rachel and Mark Terry

Mowgli	  
Becky and Steven Albert
Munchkin, Phoebe, Lucy 
and Rita	  
Kathryn and Philip Oliva
Murphy	  
Jeanne Fratto
Nixie Noodle	
Gabrielle Duncan-Meyer
Norma Mulligan	  
Eric and Ann Holstrom
Odie	  
Chad and  
Jennifer Bridgewater
Oliver and Company	
Elizabeth Ogden
Oscar	  
Sue Tuter
Our Many Loved Pets 
Margaret and  
Gerald Warnock
Ozzie	  
Ken Peterson
Pat Ehrig	  
Ann Frainey
Pearl	  
Robyn Burgess
Penny	  
Christina Barbosa
Penny	  
Charlene Negus
Penny Lane	
Kristina Godfrey
Peter	  
Cary Perkins
Petey and Jake	  
Jay Barber
Pichi	  
Elizabeth Naidis
Pippa	  
Linda and Brad Needham
Princess Grace	
Gordon Halle
Raffi	  
Annik Larsen
Rambo	  
Renee and Jeff Scott
Regan	  
Sue and Ray Enquist
Rich Strong	  
Claire Strong
Rick Webb	  
Lisa and Doug McKillips
Riley	  
Bruce and Eileen McKinney
Rolex	  
Lauren and  
Bradley Winckler
Roxie	  
Michael Erickson
Roxie	  
Nicolas Zern
Ruby	  
Sarah Bell
Ruby Tuesday	  
Teresa and Peter Merek
Rue	  
Sue and Greg Nemchick

Sammy	  
Diane and Richard Davala
Sasha	  
Kevin and Heidi Knapp
Scout	  
Teresa Montalvo
Scruffy Marie	  
David Linson
Shadow	  
Molly Holt
Shadow	  
Dawn and Malcolm Robbins
Shawn Magilke	  
Elvera and Ruger Burgess
Gil Magilke
Skye	  
Jodi Poole
Skye and Maggie	  
Mark and  
Shannon Hokkanen
Snoop	  
Per Sjoblom
Sonny	  
Evan and Cynthia Thurm
Sosie	  
Linda Hickman and  
Daniel Hendrickson
Stevie	  
Barbara Williams and  
Jon Smeenge
Sue Cocking	  
Annemarie and  
John Jacques
Suka	  
Jerre Ann and Dick Bader
Tabi	  
Carole Hanna
Tama	  
Anil Khanna
Tazz	  
Susan Baumeister
Theo Patrick	  
Mardy Widman
Toby	  
Laura Colburn
Tootsie Mack	  
Lori and Dave Mack
Toto	  
Joan Stephania and 
Alvarado Valera
Tuukka	  
Josh and Wendy Fedderly
Tuxedo Cat	
Carmen and James Steen
Twinkie	  
Vanessa Krinker
Tyler	  
Jane Gulick
Watson	  
Ann Frainey
Willey	  
Swanna Mallory
Wolfgang (Sage)	  
Tawni Cox
Zoey	  
Wilbur and Karen Mulloy
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Searching for the purr-fect 
gift this holiday season?
Honor the special pet or animal lover in your life  
with a donation to the Bonnie Hays Animal Shelter! 
Donations help us continue to reunite lost pets with their people, 
rescue stray and injured animals, investigate animal abuse and 
neglect, and provide specialized veterinary care for animals 
temporarily staying with us.  

Donate online, in person, over the phone or using the enclosed 
envelope. We will send an acknowledgment letter letting the 
honoree know that a donation to help the animals was made in 
their name. 

Thank you for helping us care for the pets of Washington County. 
We are so grateful to be part of such a generous community!

Sugar and Cookie  
were seriously injured  
after being abandoned 
near a busy road and 

railroad tracks. Donors 
helped us provide the 
specialized veterinary  

care they needed.


